

**LINCOLN LITTLE LEAGUE
BOARD MEETING**
Tuesday, November 11, 2025 * 6:00PM

At Brick & Barrel



- 1) Call to Order: 6:09PM
- 2) Approve Minutes: from Oct 7, 2025 Board Meeting
 - a) Kendrick, Phil
- 3) Financial Update (Chris)
 - a) Healthy and on track so far
- 4) 2025-26 Board Members (Craig)
 - a) Welcome new members
 - b) Volunteers still needed:
 - i) Events Coordinator
 - ii) Scheduler
 - iii) Sponsorship Coordinator
 - iv) Social Media Coordinator
 - v) Co-Volunteer Coordinator
 - vi) Field Maintenance - 12 Bridges
 - vii) Player Agents:
 - (1) T-Ball
 - (2) Farm
 - (3) AAA
 - (4) Majors
 - (5) Juniors
 - c) Dates
 - i) Manager interviews: Jan 5 or 6
 - ii) Registration ends: Jan 11
 - iii) Assessments: Jan 17
 - iv) Draft: Jan 19 or 20
 - v) Teams announced: Jan 31
 - vi) Practice starts: Week of Feb 9

- vii) Manager meeting: Feb 16
- viii) Team parent meeting: Feb 23
- ix) Opening Ceremonies & Day on the Diamond: March 7

5) Important District Dates (Craig)

- a) Little league vendor night & social - Nov 20 - E.V. Cain in Auburn -
- b) Player Agent Training: Dec 6th @ 12pm, Auburn Little League Office
- c) Safety officers & players agents - meetings will be scheduled in the start of the new year

6) Equipment Donations (Craig)

- a) Reminder - LLL Gear Exchange Facebook page
- b) Plan - day for players to bring in used gear that they no longer need and trade up for other gear in the league gear stock
- c) Will post to social media once finalized

7) Spring Ball Registration Updates (Craig)

- a) Draft protected slots (Kendrick) - necessary for AAA?
 - i) Yes, still our preferred structure for AAA
 - ii) Next meeting - confirm if we can vote to expand to 2 assistant coaches for AAA (3 coaches total per team)

8) Review schedule of events for start of the spring season

- a) See above, under Item 4(C)

9) Manager and Team Parent slides needs to be updated

- a) Will be distributed to the board for review and updating before Feb

10) Rules Committee (Craig)

- a) Amber is lead
- b) Rules meeting - Nov. 30th @ 3pm at Round Table in Lincoln
 - i) Send Amber any new rule requests or requests for changes

11) Safety Plan for 2026

- a) Craig will be sending to Gerrold for review

12) Maintenance Updates (Paul and Kendrick)

- a) Larry Costa
 - i) Light fixtures - convert to LED
 - (1) Conversion is costly, would need a cost share or donation
 - ii) Winter-proofing the sponsor board and score shack (take down banners, etc.)
 - iii) Top Dress

- b) Other purchase needs
 - i) Chalking devices
 - ii) Outline for batter's boxes
- c) Unused/unneeded equipment at 12 Bridges
 - i) Inventory and sell
- d) Check bases for working condition

13) General Discussion

- a) Dates for help from Placer County Probation Crew - additional supervisors needed
- b) Scoreboard at McBean for Juniors - instruction/tutorial on how to use
- c) Fall ball feedback - overall good season, lost some umpires from spring
- d) Possibly new umpire gear for spring

14) Next Meeting: **Tuesday, December 2, 2025**, 6pm @ Brick and Barrel

- a) Please bring an unwrapped toy for donation to local Toys for Tots

15) Meeting adjourned at: 8:14pm